[image: letterhead block]



April 8, 2010


Representative Mike Hawker, Co-Chair
House Finance Committee

Representative Bill Stoltze, Co-Chair
House Finance Committee


Dear Representatives,

Alaska’s transportation system has fallen far behind the needs of Alaska for cost effective transportation with the Alaska Highway System, the Alaska Marine Highway System, Alaska airports, Alaska ports and harbors, and Alaska’s local roads all in need of several years of significant funding for infrastructure improvement, upgrade and expansion. The economic future of Alaska is highly dependent upon a quality, cost effective transportation system, which is dependent upon a steady reliable stream of revenue.  

However, currently, 87% of our transportation budget comes from the federal government. The current federal transportation reauthorization legislation has already expired and is being extended month to month until new legislation can be passed. The new reauthorization bill is unfavorable for states with small populations due to an emphasis on mass transit and green transportation. The roads, bridges, airports, ferries and other transit systems that make up Alaska’s transportation system are essential to mobility, commerce and economic development. These systems increase safety, enhance economic competitiveness, and lead to a better quality of life. 

With the uncertainty in federal funding and because the general appropriation process has resulted in significant underfunding of transportation infrastructure, the Southwest Alaska Municipal Conference urges the Finance Committee to pass HJR42 to put an amendment before the voters on a dedicated transportation fund. Our organization has supported such an idea for several years now, as have others such as the Alaska Municipal League. Having an amount that is certain from year to year will allow Alaska to manage current congestion and maintenance projects as well as develop sustainable access to needed resources and energy. This guaranteed funding stream could lead to a brighter economic future for our state, and HJR 42 will ultimately let Alaskans weigh in on how we take care of our transportation needs..

Sincerely, 

Kathryn Abbott


Kathryn Abbott, Special Projects Coordinator 
Southwest Alaska Municipal Conference
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